
From the Helm

Once again, I am pleased to report on
our activities over the last few
months.  They have been very busy
months as we continue to seek to
enrich the education of our children
by supporting programs which we

feel will enhance their learning experience.  
Two initiatives with which we have been involved

have been very successful.  The 5th grade swim pro-
gram at Frank P. Long School has been made a part of
the Physical Education department at the school.  We
are very happy to see that happen.  Two years ago, our
board became interested in improving our scores on
the state tests.  We investigated an innovative mathe-
matics program at Bay Shore Middle School and rec-
ommended it to the district.  It was examined, adapt-
ed and adopted by the district and the 8th grade
scores in Math showed significant improvements.

We again supported teachers and community
organizations with educational grants, this year they
were tied to mathematics instruction.  We have been
receiving good news from the grant recipients about
their efforts.

The Clipper Classic is a highlight of the summer in
our community.  The race allows us to support gradu-
ating senior student athletes with scholarships.

With the Becker/Gambles Music Fund we are able
to continue enriching the community with wonderful
concerts as well as to use the proceeds to support and
enrich our music program. Some of the proceeds pro-
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vide scholarships for summer lessons and music camp
tuition for our music students.

However, our major fund-raising effort has always
been in our annual Cocktail Party/Auction—held in
July of each year.  This year’s party was great.  We had
a record attendance and the most beautiful weather.
Our thanks go to our hosts Phyllis and Edwin
Masback, to the members of our hard-working com-
mittees, to those who provided wonderful items for
the auction and to all the people who either attended
or supported the event.

The above-mentioned efforts require a great deal
of work by loyal, dedicated, volunteers and we rely on
the generous giving of their time.  Many community
members have also supported us over the years and
have thus enabled the foundation to be the success it
is.  We thank you all. 

The education of our youth is one of the most
important, yet difficult activities that a community
must accomplish.  The demands of today’s world
require that students know more and perform better
than at any time in our history.  The schools face
financial challenges that make supporting programs
that show promise very difficult.  Truly, it takes all of
us to educate our children, now more than ever.

Our focus continues to be on improving the edu-
cational opportunities for the students in the district
by working with teachers and administrators, com-
munity organizations, community residents and by
supporting efforts that are promising.

A donation form is on the back page of this
newsletter. We now accept credit cards for your con-
venience.  Please consider making a donation and/or
volunteering to help out at one of our events.



Sixth Annual SCEF
Cocktail Party and Auction

On July 10th, Phyllis and Edwin Masback kindly
opened their home for the sixth annual South
Country Educational Foundation Cocktail Party and
Auction. With your support, we were able to raise
over $26,000 for the Foundation! 

A cool summer breeze from The Great South Bay
kept all cool as we enjoyed the fine hors d'oeuvres
which were graciously donated by local restaurants,
caterers, and our own chefs! Thanks to the Bellport
High School Leadership Team for serving up the deli-
cacies. 

We also extend our deepest and heartfelt thanks to
all who donated their time and talents for the live and
silent auctions, as well as those who lent their muscle
for the set up and break down. We sincerely thank
you all. As this is our largest fundraising event, it is
only a success because of your generosity.

Please take a look at our donor list to see all those
who support us throughout the year.

Next year’s auction is scheduled for Saturday, July
9th at the home of Chantal and Richard Berman. If
you have an item of interest, or can donate a service,
craft, vacation spot or tickets, we are always grateful
for donations! Thanks again for your continued sup-
port and a special thanks again to the Masbacks for
hosting us.                             —E L E N A B R O D I E-K U S A
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On this sunny day at the
Masback’s home by the
bay, friends gathered to
chat, snack and imbibe
before the excitement of
the auction which fol-
lowed.  The beautifully
prepared baskets were
also on view, waiting
for the highest bidder
to take them away to
enjoy elsewhere...

...and as at all auctions,
Mindy Munson-Smith

is always on board,
one way or another,

to demonstrate a
bicycle or kayak

or—whatever.



Bellport Clipper Classic 2004

The annual Bellport Clipper Classic was held on
Sunday, July 11, 2004.  Over 470 people ran in the 5k
race and 80 people walked in the 1500m fun walk. 

This year Start to Finish, Inc., a professional com-
puterized road race timing company, assisted us in
conducting our race.  Their technology improved the
accuracy of the final results.  It was the first time for
many of our runners to run with the assets of this
microchip technology.  They seemed impressed and
pleased to have such quick feedback on their achieve-
ments.  We look forward to possibly expanding this
technology in the walkers’ race.  Full results can be
found on our website, w w w. s c e f o n l i n e . o rg o r
www.start2finish.com.

The Top 3 Male Finishers in the 5K Run:
1S T Luis German, Southampton         0:16:05.7
2N D Edward Burns, Patchogue 0:16:23.2
3R D Andy Corral, Bellport 0:16:30.2

The Top 3 Female Finishers in the 5K Run:
1S T Susann Cuccia, St James              0:18:53.2
2N D Una Broderick, Wantagh 0:19:06.2
3R D Diane Kenna, New York City        0:19:09.7

The Top 3 Finishers in the 1.5M Walk:
1S T Jamieson Merrill, East Patchogue  0:11:02.0
2N D Kathleen Mazzella, Hampton Bays 0:11:10.8
3R D Timothy Edwards, Hampton Bays 0:11:11.2

The Bellport Clipper Classic Scholarship Race
raises money for Bellport High School graduating
seniors.  The following 2004 graduates re c e i v e d
awards to help them further their education:

John Armenia Ashley DeAcetis
Axel Ayala William Hughes
Evan Bernstein Elyse Quirk
Kristen Brown Jennafer Steigerwald
Jessica Colosa Brelen Stewart
Andrew Corral Teresa Strano
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Some of the 470 people runnng along Main Street
in Bellport in the 5k Clipper classic race July 11th.
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We thank Brookhaven Eye Surgery, Eileen A.
Green Realty, King Kullen Grocery Co., The Long
Island Advance , Painters’ Restaurant, Palermo Paving,
Searles Graphics, Sil-Kraft Custom Screen Printing,
and  Swezey Fuel Co., Inc. for their support .

In addition, we could not have done without the
efforts and services of the Bellport Fire Department,
B e l l p o rt Methodist Church, Brookhaven Fire
D e p a rtment, Brookhaven Town Dept. of Public
Works, Hagerman Fire Department, South Country
Ambulance Co., South Country School District, and
the Village of Bellport.

And a special thank you to the many volunteers
throughout the South Country Community who make
this fine 21-year tradition a success!   —L O R I K L A M U T

Brassworks Magic

On a rainy October 15th, magic came to the Bellport
High School auditorium under the guise of five very

SCEF hosted the grant recipients for this school year at the home of Barbara Knowles. From left to right, they are 
John D. Norris, Jr., Executive Director of the Boys and Girls Club; Constance Havens, Peter K. Cisek, and Christine Daniels—all of
Frank B. Long Intermediate School; Sonia Orfin of Brookhaven Elementary School; and Ralph Maust and President Mike Garlin 

of the Carmans River Maritime Cienter

talented musicians who make up the brass quintet
Long Island Brassworks. They played for a very appre-
ciative audience.  

The group performed music that ranged from the
Renaissance to Broadway, with just about all the stops
in between. The quintet is composed of five outstand-
ing musicians and is the faculty brass quintet at the
C. W. Post campus of Long Island University in
Brookville.

Prior to the evening’s concert, students in the mid-
dle and high school were entertained and educated by
the group.  These master classes are one of the South
Country Education Foundation’s efforts to enrich the
lives of our students.

The evening’s performance was truly magical as
the group entertained the crowd and educated them at
the same time.  The highlight of the evening was a
medley of at least twenty songs, arranged beautifully
and played superbly.  It was capped by a reception
generously hosted by the Tri-M Music Honor Socierty
of the high school.



The Becker/Gambles Music Fund will sponsor two
additional concerts at the high school. The concerts,
by the SUNY Stony Brook Camerata Singers on
December 10th and by the Daedalus Quartet on April
13th, will both start at 7:30 P M and tickets will be
available at the door. (See the Calendar of Events on
page 6.) 

The two groups have ties to the school district.
Several community members perf o rm with the
Camerata Singers and three members of the Daedalus
Quartet are alumni of our schools.

Please help to support music education by attend-
ing these concerts.                       —G E N E W E S T H O F F

Win This Car!

Imagine yourself zipping around the South Country
area next summer in this gorgeous 1988 Mercedes
Benz 560 SL Signal Red hard top convertible.  It could
be yours!  Our hearty thanks to Harold Snedcof of

Bellport who has generously donated this classic
sports car to next year's fundraising event.

The seventh annual auction and cocktail party will
be held Saturday, July 9, 2005 at the Bellport bayfront
home of Chantal and Richard Berman.  In addition to
the car, there will be a multitude of other items for
auction. Please check for full details next spring on
our website at <http://www.scefonline.org.

The annual auction is our major fundraising  event
of the year and continues to delight all who come.  All
members of the community are welcome to attend.  If
you are not currently on the mailing list and would
like to receive an invitation, do not hesitate to call
286-3760.  We'll see that you are added to the list and
get a chance to make a bid to win your very own
Mercedes!                                  —D AVA S T R AV I N S K Y
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2004/2005 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Look for earlier grant dates for 2005—late January for application availability

with late March for submissions.  Dates to be announced.

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 10 / 7:30 PM / The Camerata Singers from Stony Brook University

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 13 / 7:30 pm / Daedalus Quartet Concert  

(Both concerts to be performed at BHS, Ebersole Auditorium, Tickets sold at the door)

SATURDAY, JULY 9 / Annual Cocktail Party and Auction 

SUNDAY, JULY 10 / Clipper Classic 5K Road Race & 1.5M Walk

For details on events and updates on activities, see our website <www.scefonline.org>

The New Program KEEP

There is a new educational program in town thanks to
the hard work of a few parents, the staff at the South
Country Family Support Center, and with funding
from SCEF.  The Kids Early Enrichment Program
(KEEP) is a tuition-based after-school enrichment pro-
gram open to all K-3 students in the South Country
School district.

This eight-week program, housed in the South
Country Family Support Center at the high school,
opened for business this October and is already cur-
rently serving about ninety elementary school stu-
dents.  Courses off e red include Science, Drama,
Creative Writing, Astronomy, Music, Art, and Spanish
language.

Most of the teachers come from the school district
classrooms or are alumni.  Classes are limited to fif-
teen students each, with afterschool transportation
p rovided directly from the elementary schools.
Though KEEP charges tuition for each class, scholar-
ships, reduced rates and tuition payment plans are
available.

The KEEP Advisory Board is actively planning a
fundraiser event so that tuition rates can be kept as
low as possible.  This is a wonderful program for our
community, and SCEF encourages you to contact
Dorene Faulkner, Director of the Family Support
Center, at 730-1612 to find out how these programs
can meet the needs of your elementary school age
children.                        —M A R G A R E T M O N T E M A G N O

Thanks to our Donors

On the facing page, the South Country Education
Foundation would like to express its gratitude to all
those individuals, couples, alumni, and organizations
for their generous donations.  We are especially
pleased to see the widespread support for our effort to
fund innovative programs to enrich the education of
our South Country students.  The following list
reflects contributors from September 1, 2003 to
August 31, 2004.  We have made every effort to
include everyone, and we regret if anyone or any
group has been omitted.
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John & Mindy Smith
S. David Smith & E. Anne Hayes
C. L. Snead
J. Lee Snead
Harold & Melanie Snedcof
South Country Ambulance Co.
South Country School District
Rhoda C. Sparrow
Algis Spokavicius
Wesley Springhorn
Regina Stark
Sidney B. Stafford
David & Cheryl Steinhauer
Shelly & Florence Stiefeld
Dr. Philip & Janet Stieg
Mr. & Mrs. O.S. Strauss
John & Dava Stravinsky
Swezey Fuel Company, Inc.
Fran Tabone
Erin Taca
Jerry & Priscilla Teich
Laura Terwilliger
Thai Angel Restaurant
Roger & Sava Thomas
Tierra Mar / Atlantica Restaurant
Paula Tirelli
Ted & Jodi Tomaszewski
Agnes Toronto
Lou Totans
Tri M Music Honor Society
James & Caroline Tripp
Mayor & Mrs. Frank C. Trotta
Roger & Alice Tully
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Tuzza
Varney’s Restaurant
Village of Bellport
Ruth Altschuh Vollmer
Patricia Wakim
Duane & Myrle Wall
Bruce & Linda Wallace
Paul & Mindy Warner
Herman Washington & 

Daryl Jordan
Jim & Linda Watson
Stephen & Sigrid Weinstein
Karen Weisbrot
Richard & Barbara Weissmann
Eugene Westhoff &  Colette Girard
Ralph & Jinny Weston
Peter Wiener
Dr. & Mrs. Graheme Williams
Tom & Ellen Williams
Richard & Ann Wiswall
Fred & Lorraine Wood
Jeri Woodhouse & Jayne McCahill

of Taste of Northfork
Tom & Barbara Wright
Roger Young
Steven & Maya Young
Robert & Linda Youth 
Lisa Zaccaro-Gallagher
Chuck & Karen Zahradka
Frank & Deborah Zampariello
Gary & Diane Zannazzi
Andrew Zimmerman & Maureen Veitch

Donors to SCEF

All Pro Baseball Academy
Lisa Anderson
R. Christian & Lynn Anderson
Joseph & Mary Louise Anetrella
Jack and Barbara Antos
David Attoe & Jane Kober
Scott & Lisa Augustine
Worth O. Austin
Phil & Elaine Bacalla
Richard P. Baldwin
Edward P. Bank
Michael Barry

of South Country  Flowers
Arthur & Ruth Becker
James Beedy
Jeff Behrens
Bellport Bay Sailing Foundation
Bellport Fire Department
Bellport Methodist Church
Martin Bergoffen
Richard & Chantal Berman
John Kocay & Deb Birnbaum 
Hugo & Carol Berntsson
David W. Bianchi
Julia E. Binnington
Carol & Edward Bleser
Jamie & Karen Blumenthal
BMS PTA
Matthew & Jenniifer Bollerman
Bill & Rosemarie Bongiorno
Harold Brew & Karen Fujii
Brookhaven Eye Surgery, P.C.
Brookhaven Fire Department
Brookhave  Orthopedic Associates
Brookhaven Town Department

of Public Works
Gary & Lynn Brown
Hugh N. Brown
Robert & Gloria Brown
Michael Browne
Tom Farber & Dana Buchman
Betty Budny
Kenny Budny
Gerry & Nan Bunce
Carol Eugenia Burns
Frank Calamita
Graham & Pat Campbell
Sean & Veronica Cantwell
Peter & Marilyn Capizzi
Jeff & Elizabeth Carey
Leslie Carroll
Carolyn Chapman
Bob & Judy Chernaik
Pete Cisek & his students 

at Frank P. Long
Jennifer Puleston Clement
Jean S. Coakley
Carol Conquest
Nancy Cooley
Frances Cornacchiulo
Jason Crane
Jerry & Lorie Cudzil
Erna Carla Cuenin
Brian & Mary Jane Cullen
Tom & Kathy Cullen

Sioban Cullington
The Cullington Family
Timothy & Maureen Cummins
Lynn Sanders Curley
Curves
Rich & Kathie Dallin
Alun Davies & Russell Nardozza
Tom Deangelis & Mary McCarthy
Deer Run Farms
Mary Denise
Designs for Vision, Inc.
Dennis & Kathy Desmond
Joan DeVito-Agins
Nancy Dolber
Debra Domingos
John & Loretta Drew
Tom & Fran Dunton
Jess & Joyce Edward
Mrs. Frankie Edwards
Stanley & Susan Esikoff
Seth & Sara Faison
Sal & Suzette Fandale
Arline Fassman
James & Jill Fedge
Henry Finnegan
Kevin & Karen Fittinghoff
Farhan Ali & Kim Flodin
Tricia Foley
Frank & Joanna Fowler
Tom & Donna Francis
Carol Fricchione
David Freiman & Michael Mullen
Glenn & Elly Fujii
Joseph & Carole Gagliano
Gateway Playhouse Bellport
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Garofola
Angela R. Giannotti
Val Gilliam
Steven & Claire Goad
Ms. Sue N. Gorman
Jane P. Graham
Eileen Green Realty Corp.
Rich & Eileen Green
Bill Griffith
Stephen & Patricia Gross
Mark & Lisa Grossman
Felix & Madeline Grucci
Hagerman Fire Department
Thomas K. Guba
Ruth T. Hallock
Gilbert & Barbara Halpin
Ron & Evonne Hammond
Paul Hanley and Joyce
Joseph & Rita Harder
Kevin Haulk
Andy Havens
Mary Hamilton Hawkes
Joseph & Elaine Hendrie
Daveen Herley
Dr. Joel E. Hershey & Roy Eddey
Timothy Hogan
Paul Holland & Eileen Ryan
Karen Hollowell
Wilma M. Hoover
Rick & Susan Hornik

Scott & Caryn Horsley
Mr. Huey
Michael Hynes
Albert & Irene Inserra
Junichi & Shizue Iwai
Angela Jansen
Jeff & Alic Johnsen
Will Jansen
Chris Joinnides & Mary Knowles
Robert Kapnek & Jessica Miller
Timmy Karro
Jo Keim
Keith & Jackie Kendrick
King Kullen
Emma Klimek
Bill & Jane Knapp
Edward & Barbara Knowles
Daniel Koch
John Kochersberger
Barbara Kouts
Kreb Cycle
Cynthia Kusa
Deborah Kusa
Sanford & Elaine Lacks
Margaret Lawton
Michael & Joan LeFever
Lynn Leistman
Alan & Gail Levenstein
Elizabeth W. Lewis
Jack & Debbie Libaire
Long Island Advance

Long Island Mortgage Co.
Brian Losee & June Johnson
Eric & Cari Lovelace
Thomas & Consuelo Ludlam
Lyons Oil Company
John& Therese Mackie
Frances Magurno
Robert & Eleanor Mahoney
Annette Maillard
Robert & Nancy Marr
Mary Marshall
Edwin & Phyllis Masback
Ralph & Karen Maust
Roger & Nicole May
Alice McAleese
Robert S. McCain
Brian McCarthy
David & Jan McChesney
Harvey & Louise McChesney
Dr. & Mrs. Brian McGuinness
Ian & Rona McKechnie
Marilyn McKeown
Alice McLerran
James McPeak
Nancy M. U. Meade
Charles & Anne Meinhold
Howard & Dawn Meyers
Omaira Miller
Clyde Mitchell &

Maureen Donovan
Ms. Helen Mohlman
Ben & Mary Mojallali
Marc & Margaret Montemagno
Carl & Sheryl Moodt

Ned & Judy Moran
Malcolm & Lida Morley
Ann Marie Morreale
Craig Morrison
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Motl
Michael & Hwasoon Mullaney
Angela Muller
Barbara Muller
Mr. & Mrs. Philip R. Munson
Steven R. Narker
Bill & Joann Neal
Harold & Susan Nelson
Norm & Sally Nelson
Leck Nhotsoubanh
Benita Norman-Smith
John D.Norris, Jr.
Andrew & Laura O'Brien
The Old Inlet
Old Purchase Properties
Natalie Paige
Painters’ Restaurant
Palermo Paving, Inc.
Jeremy & Margot Palermo
Nancy Paradise
Charles & Emily Parry
Mary Pearce
Timothy Peierls
Robert & Jane Perino
Mark Petheram
Anthony & Cathy Petillo
JoAnne Petrocine
Diane M.D. Pettit
Greg & Debi Pilger
Andrew & Terri Pipa
Jean B. Pokorny
Leigh & JoAnne Powell
Michelle Procida
Joan Owen Prybyzerski
Richard & Alice Quinn
Benjamin Rice & Julia Fahey
Maryjane Richardson
Christopher & Danielle Robbins
Kevin & Anne Roden
Mario Rodriguez &

Ted Kamoutsis
John J. & Robin Young Roe
Denise Rondeau
Robert & Pamela Rosenberg
Lorie Roth
Keith & Karen Rowley
Steven & Elizabeth Rowley
Deborah Love Sack
Stuart & Julia Salembier
Rick & Susan Salomon
Jim & Mary Sanford
Joan Scanlan
Henry & Chris Schaeffer
Jeffrey & Maria Scharpf
Susan Schiebler
Mark & Donna Schissler
Searles Graphics
Regina Seltzer
Marylyn Shellabarger
Paula Shore
Sil-Kraft Custom Screen Printing
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N E W S L E T T E R

Elena Brodie-Kusa, Editor
S C E F logo by JoAnne Powell

Barbara D. Knowles, Design & Production
Searles Graphics, Printer

WE CANNOT REACH OUR GOALS
WITHOUT YOUR HELP

$15        $25        $50       Other $

N A M E

S T R E E T

C I T Y S TAT E Z I P

P H O N E E-M A I L

Make your tax-deductible checks payable to:
South Country Education Foundation, Inc.

P.O. Box 512, Bellport, NY  11713

or pay by credit card
Visa      Mastercard        Discover        Amex

#                                                Exp.                   

Signature

✄– – – ✄– – – ✄– – – ✄– – – ✄– – –✄ – –✄– – South Country Education Foundation, Inc.

B O A R D O F D I R E C T O R S

Gene Westhoff, President
Fran Tabone, Vice President
Jackie Kendrick, Secretary

Leigh Powell, Treasurer

Richard Berman, MD

Art Cooley
Kathy Dallin
Fran Dunton
Tom Dunton
Bill Griffith
Lori Klamut

Vincent Lynch
Eleanor Mahoney

Jill Stewart
Sheldon Stiefeld

Ceci Tripp
Terry Tuthill

Tom Williams
Robert T. Young

Kerry Young
Robin Young-Roe

Diane Zanazzi

Elena Brodie-Kusa
Daryl Jordan

Barbara D. Knowles

Mindy Munson-Smith
JoAnn Neal

Dava Stravinsky

Howard Meyers
Margaret Montemagno

Nancy Marr
Michael Mullaney

Greg Pilger
John Ringold

John J. Roe, III
Karen Rowley

Christine Schaeffer
Wes Springhorn

Michael LaFever, Ed.D., Ex Officio Member

C O M M U N I T Y A D V I S O R Y C O U N C I L

South Country Education Foundation, Inc.
Post Off ice Box 512, Bellport, New York 1 1 7 1 3

SCEF Mission Statement
The South Country Education Foundation, Inc. is  
a non-profit organization committed to impro v i n g

educat ional opportunities for all s tudents in the South Country School
District. Its  mission is to promote and enhance educational initiatives
by providing supplemental financial support for projects  and pro -
grams that are outside of the South Country School Distr ict budget.

HELP US  INVEST  IN  THE FUTURE OF OU R CHILDREN

NON PROF ORG
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
PERMIT NO. 167
PATCHOGUE, NY


